
 

NEWSLETTER 
15 November 2019  

 

     Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Last night I was privileged to attend the 

Auckland College Sport Young 

Sportsperson of the Year Awards at Eden 

Park. This awards ceremony has been held 

since 1991 to celebrate the outstanding 

sporting achievements of Auckland 

secondary school students. This year, two 

of our students, Beth Reid and Savannah 

Cook, were nominated in the sports of 

softball and basketball respectively. This is 

outstanding recognition for two very 

talented sportswomen. A special mention 

to Beth Reid who also won the softball 

player of the year.  Congratulations to you 

both on these wonderful awards. 

 

Today, junior students began their end of year 

examinations. I was very impressed by the high level of 

focus and determination to do their very best that the 

students showed. Today the Year 9 students sat their 

examinations in the Auditorium. All year 10 students 

will sit their examinations in the Auditorium on 

Monday. Examinations for both year levels continue on 

Monday. The results of these examinations will be 

communicated to parents in their end of year report 

which will be distributed on the last day of school. 

 

Finally, as I noted in my previous newsletter, I have had the privilege recently to preview the 2019 One 

Tree Hill College Yearbook. It is a fabulous publication which collates the highlights and happenings of 

the year.  It is packed full of photos and memories of student events and achievements which have been 

compiled by editor, Mr Langdon. Can I please remind families, that only students who have paid their 

school donation are eligible to receive a yearbook. This wonderful publication will be available and be 

distributed during the last week of the school year. If you have not paid your school donation and wish 

to purchase a yearbook you can do this by paying $15 to the Student Services Centre. 

 

Best Wishes, 

 

 

 

N Coughlan 

Principal 
 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
8 November  NZQA External Examinations (continued until 3 December) 

15 & 18 November Junior Examinations 

21 November REP Graduation, 1pm 

28 November Teacher Only Day 

5 December  Junior Prize Giving, 10am 

8-9 December Prefect Camp 

ONE TREE HILL COLLEGE YEARBOOK 2019 
The 2019 yearbook is almost complete and is looking fantastic. 

Only students who have paid their school donation are eligible to 

receive a yearbook. This wonderful publication will be available 

and be distributed during the last week of the school year.  If  you 

have not paid your school donation and wish to purchase a 

yearbook you can do this by paying $15 to the Student Services 

Centre. 

 

TEACHER ONLY DAY 

Thursday 28 November 
On Thursday 28 November students will not be required to attend 

school. Staff will be undertaking a programme of professional 

learning and development. Please ensure adequate supervision is 

provided for students at home. 

 

NZQA EXAMINATION RESULTS 
Students in Years 11, 12 and 13 are able to access their final 

results, including external examination grades, in mid-January 

2020. All students can do this by logging on to the NZQA website 

using their NSN: https://secure.nzqa.govt.nz/for-

learners/records/login.do. Students will also need to log on to the 

NZQA website to order their NCEA certificate(s) in January 2020 

as these are not distributed by the school.  If parents or student 

have any questions they should contact NZQA on 0800 697 296.  
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